
Office of the Mayor 

Proclamation 

of Appreciation of 
Interim Chief of Police Wendell Mitchell 

September 25, 2023 – January 16, 2024 
 

 WHEREAS Jaclyn Carrington, Mayor of the Town of Bartonville, on behalf of the 
Town Council, wishes to express the Town’s sincere appreciation to Wendell Mitchell for 
invaluable service to the Town of Bartonville in his capacity as Interim Chief of Police; and 
 

 WHEREAS Chief Mitchell was hired to lead the Town of Bartonville Police 
Department in the absence of a Chief; and  
  
 WHEREAS Chief Wendell Mitchell served with distinction and honor; and 
 

 WHEREAS Chief Mitchell’s dedication has been instrumental to the enhanced 
welfare of the Town of Bartonville citizens; and  
 

 WHEREAS Chief Mitchell has been an invaluable asset to the hiring of a permanent 
Chief of Police; and 
 

 NOW, THEREFORE, I, Jaclyn Carrington, Mayor of the Town of Bartonville, Texas, 
and on behalf of the Mayor and the Town Council, do hereby proclaim, Tuesday, January 
16, 2024, as, 
 

“CHIEF WENDELL MITCHELL DAY” 
 

in the Town of Bartonville and call upon the appreciation of all our citizens. 
 
PROCLAIMED AND SIGNED on this the 16th day of January 2024.		
	
	
	

________________________________________	
Jaclyn Carrington, MAYOR 


